
Bulletin  #312 Fresno Branch No. 159 Vol. XXVII  -   No 9 

The Chanticleer 
Date Sept 8, 2016 

Place Pardini’s Restraurant 

2257 W. Shaw Avenue 

Social Hour 11:00 AM  

Meeting :  12 Noon  

$ 15 and no Buck Bucket  

 

Be A Friend  -  Bring a Friend 

New 159 website - www.branch159.sirinc2.org  

Program - Roger George, Fresno Bee Fishing writer 

 Cooler Roosters…we will gather in 

September at Pardini’s for our SIR 

lunch...visit old friends and some new 

ones. Good luck with winning a bottle 

of wine or a lunch ticket. 

 A rewarding thanks to those of you 

who bring in new members who are 

becoming our new best friends.  

Yes…SIR #159 continues to reward 

SIR recruiters of newly inducted members with a well-

earned lunch.  

Over there in Avenal...September brought me back to 

school along with the bruises absorbed with football. 

Bench splinters were a possibility during Friday night 

games under the lights. In my own small mind I thought it 

was all great. 

Yeah…back here in Fresno…as your Big Sir, we have 

absorbed a bruise or two…some losses and we just play 

through the pain.  

Jack Leonard, a SIR #159 founder, will be missed…but 

a good man with a warm smile like Jack will not be for-

gotten. 

No pain to have Little Sir, Gary Smith and his team 

staying the course with persistent efforts to evolve and 

improve your SIR #159.  

Gary has lined up interesting speakers and his SIR 

RAMP teams are working to expand your choices of ac-

tivities.  

Lee Moy is continuing to find events and make them 

available for our participation and enjoyment. Excellent 

job, Lee…I saw stars. 

Those of you who signed up for several suggested new 

activities… follow up. Join in and have more fun. 

Reminder for card players and board-gamers… join 

Jim Whitmer (Big SIR continued on page 2)                  

Big S IR  Perry 

Coach White and Brie were truly ex-

ceptional guests at our August lunch-

eon. We have hit the jackpot with our 

speakers and September will be no ex-

ception. Lee Moy is busy lining up a 

special trip to one of the women's bas-

ketball games. I understand that he may 

be able to have a coach talk to us be-

fore the game, We will be treated like 

VIPs. When you see Lee, give him a 

gentle pat on the back for all of us. He is doing excep-

tional work as our travel guy and deserves your accolades 

for his fine work. We are very fortunate to have a Travel 

guy as talented and diligent as Lee. 

If you missed the planetarium visit you missed a great ex-

cursion. About forty SIR and  guests made the visit and 

Dr. White, our July speaker, was very gracious and ac-

commodating. We  thank him. All forty of us that were 

there are now experts on black holes. As for me, I now 

know that if I see a black hole on my street I should run 

like hell, I don't want to be sucked up by that sucker, that's 

for sure! We all saw what happened to the astronaut who 

got too close! 

You may know by now that we are trying to plan field 

trips that tie into the monthly speaker. I think that it will 

make both the speaker and the field trip more enjoyable. 

In that vein we had the planetarium visit in conjunction 

with Dr. White. We'll have a basketball trip in conjunction 

with Coach White, and Perry is planning a fishing field 

trip in conjunction with September's speaker, Roger 

George. I hope you take advantage and go on to some of 

these trips. 

I am not much of a fisherman. I once caught a eight foot 

sailfish but he basically committed suicide. Once he was 

hooked, he swam right up to the boat. He tried to jump in 

but couldn't quite make it so the boatman had to give him 

a hand.  I'm sure I saw a smile of relief as he lie on the 

deck. 

My father took (Little SIR continued on page 2)             

Little SIR Gary 



Each month when we induct new members we will ask 
them to give us a little info about themselves and we will 
put that in the Chanticleer along with their picture.  In a 
group with over 200 members it can be easy to get lost in 
the shuffle. So please, get to know the newest members, 
introduce yourselves to them at the next luncheon and 
help get them involved. Let them know that we consider it 
a privilege that they have chosen to spend some time with 
us.   

New Members 

(Big SIR continued from page 1) and Bridge Chairman 

Vic Froehmer who are expanding bridge to partner with 

Cards and Board Games.  

Contact Vic or Jim and bring your ladies, guests, cards 

and games to join them. 

Roger Deal is back in September with help for your 

computer devices. We have to learn this stuff to stay in 

contact with kids, grandkids and great grandkids. See you 

there. 

Those of you who are interested in more social interac-

tion and fun, see the inside page of your SIR directory. It 

has our list of activities. Call your Chairman and meet 

more like-minded SIRs. Check out my Sycamore Island 

picnic invitation. Let’s have more fun.  

Bring a guest or sponsor a new member and be sure to 

tell your caller for our food count. Please introduce him to 

your Big Sir, Activity Chairmen and an ambassador. Help 

get him to know some new best friends.  

(Little SIR continued from page 1)) me and my brother to 

Canada on vacation when I was about eight. We had 

caught some panfish and thought ourselves expert fisher-

men. We hooked an 18 inch walleyed pike with razor 

sharp teeth at least ten inches long (no kidding). Neither 

one of us was willing to get near that thing so Carl rowed 

back to shore while I held the pole, fish still attached, over 

the side of the boat - way over the side. A half hour later 

when we made it to shore, the fish was no longer a men-

ace, but I dropped that pole on the ground, nevertheless, 

and ran as fast as I could. You can never tell, the ghost of 

that dead  fish may have sprouted legs and run me down. 

You just can't be too sure. 

My fishing career ended a couple of years ago at Hunting-

ton Lake.  We hadn't caught any fish from the shore, but a 

whole school of trout spent a carefree afternoon swim-

ming around my bait. About ten of them watched us 

change bait from worms to salmon eggs to cheese to sa-

lami to whatever. Finally, we were reduced to throwing 

rocks and sticks. After a while they just lined up and 

watched us, no further than five feet from the shore. And 

yes, I am sure that they were actually mocking us. I'm 

sorry, I have standards and I will not be mocked by a fish. 

This is why I am so anxious to meet our September 

speaker, Roger George, the fishing writer for the Fresno 

Bee, former world class decathlete, and expert fisherman. 

I don't fish much, but I never miss his column. Be sure not 

to miss this one. He'll be there to answer all your ques-

tions. 

One last word. Please, each one of you, bring one (or 

more) guest to a luncheon by the end of the year. Our 

branch lifeblood is new members, and new members 

come from new guests. Our ratio is better than 2:1 but we 

need a continued effort. 

"If people concentrated on the really important things in 

life, there"d be a shortage of fishing poles."- Doug Larsen 

NEW MEMBER – August 2016 

#7 – Russ Conrad     Wife - Rosie 

2881 Serena Ave.                                         

Email – russconrad@comcast.net 

Clovis, CA 93619   Phone – 559-917-1199 

Retired from Farmers Insurance 

Outdoor September fun with Big Sir, Perry Huffman  

Join me for an informal…”Bring Your Own Pic-

nic Lunch” on the beautiful San Joaquin River.  

Gather on Wednesday, September 21 at Sycamore 

Island Park on the North side of the river west of Chil-

dren’s Hospital. The guy at the bait shop collects $9.00 

per car. Car pool anybody? 

Simple…bring your cold drinks and deli style 

sandwiches. There will be some of you with cards, games 

books and binoculars. You are in charge of gathering and 

creating your own social fun…at your own pace 

There are several fishing ponds…I have a fishing 

pole somewhere and our September speaker, Roger 

George has me thinking a bit fishy again.  

The park has tables scattered about, but you may 

want to bring lawn or beach chairs that can follow the 

shade. Your friends and family are welcome to share our 

fun. See you there. 

                                                  Birthdays 

Philip Angelillo, Rod Ashley, Gary Becker, Harry Bu-

chaklian,          Steve Cox, Larry Daniels, John Devlin, 

Ray Ensher, Butch Evans,   Nick  Fierro, Phil Fullerton, 

Gary Kazarian, Gilbert Matossian,           Len Mazorra, 



Carl Merz, Ray Phillips, John Price, Bill Ranells,  Bob 

Rathburn, Dan Rodriquez, Jim Ruhl, Sal Salcido, Reg 

Salsman, Gary Smith, Lynn Streit, Jim Suddath, Ted 

Vogt, Don Von Berg, Mel Welch 

 

FOUNDING MEMBER — JACK LEONARD               

REMEMBERED 

     We were saddened to 

learn of the passing of Sir 

Jack Leonard on July 22, 

2016.  He was one of our 

longest time members. Jack 

was born in Casper, Wyo-

ming back in 1920.  He 

grew up there, was 

schooled there, worked his 

early life there in that area.  

It was WWII that took him 

to new and faraway places. 

     The Army shunted him 

around, developing him 

into a communication specialist.  Officership followed 

and took him to places on the West Coast.  One place 

was Fresno California.  Fortunes would bring the lovely 

Maxine into his life.  They were married only days before 

he was shipped to the South Pacific.   

     When War ended, he succeeded in various positions 

with lofty enterprises such as Producers Cotton and 

Northrup Seed Co.  He even had time to achieve a law 

degree along the way.  He retired! And fortunately for us, 

he discovered a new enterprise for Retirees:  Sons in Re-

tirement.  He not only joined up in 1991, he connected 

with the newly forming Branch #159 here in Fresno.  He 

served on the very first Board of Directors of #159 in its 

very first year of existence.  And it was there in #159 he 

would remain, serving in many different capacities includ-

ing Little SIR and Big SIR.  Jack participated in Golf, 

Bridge, and Bowling.  And in the end, Jack served as 

Chaplain of the Branch. 

     Jack Leonard was one of the ‘constants’ of Sir Branch 

#159.  It will be difficult to enjoy Branch meetings in the 

absence of his presence.  As we say, “May His Memory 

be Eternal!”                                                                          

- George Giannopoulos - 

Anniversaries 

Earlene & RodAshley 

Diana & David Barredo 

Kathy & John Brechmann 

Kathy & Bernie Cargle 

Dorothea & George Gianopulos 

Sue & Dana Kahler 

Kathy & Bill Larkin 

Vernita & Earl Medeiros                                             

Gaila & Jerry  Peloian 

Lynn & Larry Psaltis 

Mary & Bill Valk 

Mary Ann & Jim Whitmer 

                     Sir’s Best Bowling for August 

The Sir’s bowling league is active and rolling.  Come join 

in the fun on Friday afternoon at 1:00 pm.  Cost is $8 for 3 

games.  Check for updates on the Sir’s 159 Bowling Page.  

Just click on 

 

DATE  NAME SCORE BRANCH 

5-Aug Hi Hdcp. Series Merle Knapp 605 175 

 Hi Scratch Series Daryl Derouchey 481 159 

 Hi Hdcp. Game James Noriega 228 159 

 Hi Scratch Game James Noriega 192 159 

     

12-Aug Hi Hdcp. Series Tom Harlan 589 175 

 Hi Scratch Series Ed Beier 663 159 

 Hi Hdcp. Game Duke Marshall 217 159 

 Hi Scratch Game Ed Beier 259 159 

     

19-Aug Hi Hdcp. Series Duke Marshall 658 159 

 Hi Scratch Series Duke Marshall 577 159 

 Hi Hdcp. Game Duke Marshall 245 159 

 Hi Scratch Game Duke Marshall 218 159 

     

26-Aug Hi Hdcp. Series Tom Harlan 637 175 

 Hi Scratch Series Tom Harlan 541 175 

 Hi Hdcp. Game Tom Harlan 232 175 

 Hi Scratch Game Tom Harlan 200 175 

                              Attendance Report 

     In August, 2016, SIR Branch #159 had 202 active  

members with 128 of those members attending the August 

11, 2016 luncheon at Pardini’s.  This represents 64% of the 

active membership.    Of the 74 members absent, 40  were 

excused.  Members are expected to attend the monthly 

meeting or to notify the Attendance Chairman when the 

wish to be excused.  Three consecutive unexcused ab-

sences or six unexcused absences in a twelve month period 



constitutes a jeopardy to membership.  If you are unable 

to attend a future meeting, PLEASE call 447-5388 or send 

an email to DukMarshal@aol.com   When you call or 

email please include your NAME and BADGE NUMBER 

Remember our lunch count depends on YOU responding 

to your caller and if plans change notifying either Ron 

Travis @322-1898 or myself, number above by HIGH 

NOON of the MONDAY before luncheon or ASAP! 

Duke Marshall, Attendance Chairman 

Ladies Date Night Out                                                                                               

Wed. September 14    

Social 5:30, Dinner: 6:00 

BJ’s Brewhouse 

715 E. Shaw                                                  

(Fashion Fair Shopping Center) 

Fresno , Ca.  

www.bjsrestaurants.com to see the menu 

 (We will be ordering from the menu               

and individually paying.) 

Hosted by Rich and Patti. Colby 

Reserve at 261-2602                                                                                                                      

or rcolby@comcast.net 

By September 12 

                               Computer Group 
 

Next Computer Group Meeting is 9/20: 
The Library summer peak is over allowing us to meet on 

our normal Third Tuesday 1PM on 9/20 at Woodward 

Park Regional Library 944 East Perrin Ave, Fresno, in the 

River Room. All SIR Branches, Wives and Guests are 

welcome.  

Roger Deal Computer Group Chairman 

Moved 8/10/2016 1.5 miles to “The Cottages”  7520 N 

CHESTNUT AVE #124  FRESNO CA 93720-0344 

Golfers Corner 
Slow golfers … beware!  

 

In Salt Lake City, Utah, 61-year-old Lee Johnson was ar-

rested Saturday Aug 21st, 2016, at a Payson-area golf 

course, after stabbing a man in the group ahead of him for 

playing too slowly and not letting Johnson and his wife 

play through.  Payson Police Lieutenant Bill Wright said 

the two groups got into a fight early in the round over 

margin of last entry.  Unfortunately, the area bordering the 

water hazard was a wide hard pan dirt road, which gener-

ally is not considered a cart path, so no free relief.  I chose 

option #2, and dropped my ball within 2-club length from 

the edge of the hazard, right on the hard pan dirt road.  Al-

though the ball rolled outside the 2-club radius, not closer 

to the hole & not back into the hazard, it was a legal drop.  

The ball was in play.  

slow play, and though it was initially settled by the club-

house attendants, things again got testy about the time 

they were making the turn. After again being told they 

couldn't play through, Johnson pulled a pocket knife and 

stabbed one person before being tackled to the ground by 

another player in the group.  The man on the receiving end 

of the non-life threatening cut was taken to a nearby hos-

pital as a precaution, while Johnson was booked into the 

Utah County Jail.  

 

*************************   

 

Ball Lost into a Lateral Hazard (Red stakes).   
The rule is often misinterpreted or broken. Last month, in 

the SIR State Individual Division 5 Qualifier at Pheasant 

Run GC,  I was paired with players from another SIR 

area.  On a long par 4, one of the players’ second shot 

turned into a big slice, causing his ball to hit the water in a 

lateral hazard (red stakes) about 80 yard from the hole.   

USGA rule (26.1) allows 3 options (under penalty of 1 

stroke) which can be summarized as follows:  (1) the 

player can go back as close as where he hit the first ball 

into the hazard and play another ball; (2) the player can 

find out the point of last entry of his ball in the lateral haz-

ard, and then use a 2-club (the driver is OK) radius to drop 

his ball, not closer to the hole, or using the same method, 

place the ball on the other side of the lateral hazard, as 

long as it it equidistant from the hole; (3) drop a ball be-

hind the hazard directly between the hole and the spot on 

which the original ball last crossed the margin of the water 

hazard, with no limit to how far behind the water hazard 

the ball may be dropped along the same imaginary line.   

This player chose option #2, estimated the point of last 

entry into the water hazard, but he did not mark the begin-

ning of the 2-club radius and casually dropped his ball far 

outside (like 15feet) the length of a 2-club radius, avoid-

ing the area where the ball would have to be dropped (it 

was a steep slope of rough grass near the margin of the 

hazard).  His interpretation of the rule was incorrect, and 

he was asked to re-drop the ball inside the 2-club radius.  

   

Then, a few holes later, on a par 5, it was my time to apply 

rule 26.1.  On the second shot, my ball hit a palm tree 

which sent it flying sideways into a lateral water hazard.  I 

was able to locate my ball in the water, which gave me the  

mailto:DukMarshal@aol.com
http://www.bjsrestaurants.com
mailto:rcolby@comcast.net


September Golf Calendar 
We have several interesting and challenging golf tourna-

ments planned for our SIR members in September.  Here 

is a summary:  

 

1. Thursday 1st, Madera Muni, 8AM, Individual stroke, 

flighted.  

 

2. Wednesday 7th, Pheasant Run, 9 AM, 4m2BB or 

Shamble. 

 

3.  Thursday 15th, Ridge Creek, 9 AM. Individual, White 

tees.  Its the annual Area 29 Championship. We’ll be com-

peting against the other SIR branches in Fresno. Lets de-

fend our title !  Individual Stroke, 6-man team format 

(lowest 5 net scores are used), $3 to get in the prize pool, 

$5 for CTP.  Each branch can enter as many teams as they 

want, so lets show our force.  All handicaps are OK.  Sign 

up with Gilbert Matossian, deadline by luncheon Sept 

8th.  

 

4. Thursday 22nd at Belmont CC, 9 AM, Gold tees, 2-

manBB, Week 1 of the Annual Branch 2-man Team 

championship. Its a 2 weeks commitment, where the same 

two players are paired, using blind draw, for both weeks. 

Two flights. Sign-up early so we can set all the teams by 

Sunday Sept 18th. 

 

5. Thursday 29th, Dragonfly, 9 AM, Gold tees, Week 2 of 

the Annual Branch 2 man Team championship. 

Branch 159 September Golf Schedule 

Chairman  Dell Kerns 277-3971 

 Thur           9/1        8AM     SG                  Madera Muni 

Wed           9/7        9AM     SG                  Pheasant Run 

Thur           9/15      9AM     SG                 Ridge Creek 

Thur          9/22      9AM     SG                   Belmont CC 

Thur          9/29      9AM     SG                  Dragon Fly 

Thur          10/6      9AM     SG                   Valley Oaks 

Wed           10/12   9AM     SG                   Madera CC 

Thur           10/20   9AM     SG                  Madera Muni 

Thur           10/27   9AM     SG                   Sunnyside 

Smith (1st alternate).  Good luck!  

 

SIR State Golf is concurrently promoting two days of 

OPEN PLAY golf at Laguna Seca GC, October  17th & 

18th. Ladies are welcome.  Spots are limited, so get your 

application soon.  For all info, please check the SIR State 

Golf website at  www.golf.sirinc2.org. 

July Speaker Dr David White & Little SIR Gary Smith 

AUTOBIOGRAPHY OF THE ROOSTER            

CHANICLEER 

Greetings  men of Branch 159.  I thought I would take a 

few minutes to introduce myself, I am Chanticleer the 

Cock and I understand that I play an important role in your 

organization.  I hear that I am your mascot, whatever that 

may be, and my name graces your newsletter. So,  I think 

that it is only fair that if I am going to be used in this way 

that you know a little about me and my life. 

I actually go back into prehistory and that’s a long time 

ago!  In case you didn’t know every an-

cient cultural group believed in anthro-

pomorphism.  This is where ancient 

story tellers gave human characteristics 

to animals in order to teach a lesson or 

pass down a moral usually to the young.  

Perhaps you might have heard of an old Greek by the name 

of Aesop who spun tales about the Hare and Tortoise, the 

Fox and the Grapes, or the Fox and the Crow. These an-

thropomorphic characteristics have become ingrained into 

The 2016 SIR State Division 5 Individual Qualifier was 

held at Pheasant Run, Aug 17th.  Branch 159 sent 21 play-

ers who competed in a field of almost 70, divided in 7 

flights of 10 players each.  The top two in each flight get a 

an invite to play for free at the SIR State Individual 

Championship, October 18th at Laguna Seca GC in the 

Monterey Peninsula.  The US Open of SIR golf !  Con-

gratulations to the flight winners: Matossian (#2), Ham-

parzoomian (#5) and Beier (#6), as well as to Hushek and 



our culture even today.  You may have heard, “Sly as a 

Fox,”  “Busy as a Bee,” “Proud as a Peacock,” and so on. 

One of the most famous of these characters among the an-

cient Gaul of France was Reynard, the Fox.  Reynard was 

famous for his slyness and cunning.  He was always on 

the look out for a quick meal and he often was able to lit-

erally “talk a meal into his mouth” This is where I come 

in.  Now I don’t mean to brag but this is how the old 

French storytellers described me.   

"For crowing there was not his equal in all the 

land. His voice was merrier than the merry organ 

that plays in church, and his crowing from his rest-

ing place was more trustworthy than a clock. His 

comb was redder than fine coral and turreted like a 

castle wall, his bill was black and shone like a jet, 

and his legs and toes were like azure. His nails 

were whiter than the lily and his feathers were like 

burnished gold." With all of his splendor and great 

looks, Chanticleer is also greatly feared and might-

ily respected by all.”   

My name comes from the Old French Chantecler  which 

was a noun use of the verb phrase chante cler “to sing 

clear.” Obviously what do Cocks sing?   I was the king of 

the barnyard.  Master of my domain.  

 What happens next was told in the old French fable, 

Reynard and Chanticleer.  As I recall, it started with a bad 

dream.  In this dream I was devoured by a fox.  When I 

told one of my three wives, she brushed it off and said that 

it was the result of eating moldy corn.  But sure enough 

who comes sneaking around the barnyard the next day, 

Reynard the Fox.  Reynard naturally was his charming 

self.  He complemented me on my buff and fierce appear-

ance and my mighty crow and asked if he could hear one 

more time my mighty voice crowing, “The night is break-

ing and the dawn is in sight.” Now my vanity got the best 

of me and so I fluffed my feathers, raided myself as tall as 

I could, closed my eyes, and in my best and loudest voice 

crowed my mighty yell.  I have to admit that closing my 

eyes was a big mistake.  Reynard snatched me in his jaws, 

threw me over his shoulder and took off at a run escaping 

the barnyard into the forest with the rest of the barnyard 

animals in hot pursuit.  Seeing that, as I am a Cock, was 

about to be cooked, I knew I had to do something and 

something fast.  I suggested that he should pause to tell his 

pursuers to give up. What I was counting on was that 

Reynard’s pride would be his undoing.  As the fox opened 

his mouth to taunt his pursuers, I escaped from his jaws 

and flew into the nearest tree. Reynard tried in vain to 

convince me of his repentance that he was a good fox with 

no intention of eating me.  But I preferred the safety of the 

tree and refused to fall for the same trick a second time. 

You can read all kinds of morals into the story.  Vanity, 

pride, trust, (or lack of it) has all been mentioned.  My 

story might have been forgotten except for my friend 

Geoffrey Chaucer who in 1386 compiled 24 stories told 

by pilgrims on a journey to Canterbury to visit the tomb of 

Thomas Beckett.  One of the stories was mine which was 

told by the Nun’s Priest.  These stories were part of a con-

test among the pilgrims.  The best story would win a free 

dinner at the Tabard Inn at Southwark on their return.   

Chaucer failed to mention a winner so it is up to the reader 

to make a decision.  The Canterbury Tales immediately 

became a “best seller” in England mainly because it was 

written in “Middle English” and not in Latin.  This led to 

a wider audience.  Chaucer changed my story around a 

little bit.  Instead of three wives I now had seven, which 

was OK with me.   

So forever, I, Chanticleer the Cock, will be a symbol of 

fierce pride, ego, and virility.  And, I continue to crow and 

strut even today.    Many writers have retold my story 

since the 1400,s   My story was made into a play in France 

in the 1800’s and even Walt Disney  in the 1940’s and the 

1960’s considered a movie about me.   And now, you, 

SIRs , keep me alive when you honor me at your lunch-

eons, closest to the pin tees, newsletters, and induction 

ceremonies.  COCK-A-DOODLE-DO. 

                     

As Told to Mike Rumley by Steve Chase 

                                    Bridge Results 

August 2 1st Russ Watt , 2nd Ron Vieira,3rd Bob Cleve-

land, 4th Hugh Cox , 6th Gene Tognazzini, 7th Jim Whit-

mer,     8th Vic Froehmer                                                           

Consultation Charles Ratliff                                         

High table 1,460  Russ Watt                                         

High score 4,630   Russ Watt  

August 30 1st Jim Lund , 2nd Jim Whitmer , 3rd Russ Watt, 

4th Vic Froehmer, 5th George Rurik, 6th Hugh Cox,          

7th Bob Cleveland                                                          

Consultation  Gene Tognazzini                                     

High table 1,440                                                               

Jim Lund     George Rurik                                                  

High score 3,630 Jim Lund 

August 16  No Results 

                                      Sunshine  
August we saw a bit of a breather from ill Roosters.  Geno 

Roberti is in the Hospital and his wife is just out of the 

hospital.  We wish them both well and hope their health 

improves and they can get back to scratching around in 

the barnyard like old times.  My wife and I both had a 



touch of the summer flu, probably caused by the bad 

air.  So stay well and don't forget to let me know if any 

fellow Roosters are down.  I need to know. 

  

--Ron Wilson,  Sunshine Committee 

       SIRs Economics and Investing Group 

First meeting is; Sept 20, 2 to 3PM @ the Woodward 

Park Regional Library   944 East Perrin Ave, Fresno. 

 

All SIR Branches, Wives and Guests are welcome. This 

meeting follows the Computer Group (1-2pm) and will 

have a computer and projector available. 

 

Goals are to inform ourselves on economics and invest-

ing. Economics of cities, counties, states and nations that 

impact our everyday and long term investing options. If 

you have articles, graphs, charts, books, magazines that 

show info of interest to you and wish to share, please 

bring them. Computer files should be on a stick, SD card 

or CD/DVD so the info can be projected on the screen. 

The library has Wi-Fi access to the internet so your inter-

esting web sites can also be accessed. If you care to, pre-

pare a listing of your preferred web sites, news programs, 

books, other info sites and hand it out at the meeting. 

 

RSVP to; Rich Colby: cell 260-5887(text preferred or 

voice mail) or email; rcolby@comcast.net. OR to Rich 

Lewis: 392-9950 (text or voice) or email 

richlewis918@gmail.com. 

Perry’s Puns 
     Sharing some little known knowl-

edge mixed with Greek history.  

 

     2500 years ago, a slave call girl from 

Sardinia named Gedophamee 

(pronounced Get-offa’-me) was attend-

ing a great athletic festival in Greece. 

This festival had no name. In those days the athletes per-

formed naked (believe it or not). 

 

To prevent unwanted arousal while competing, the men 

imbibed freely on a drink, containing saltpeter before and 

throughout the variety of events. 

 

At the opening ceremonial parade, Gedophamee ob-

served the first wave of naked athletic males marching 

toward her and she exclaimed: “Oh! Limp pricks!” 

Over the next two and a half millennia that expression 

morphed into “Olympics”. 

 

Just thought I’d share this new found knowledge with 

you.  You’re very welcome. 

This is something that happened at an assisted living cen-

ter. The people who live there have small apartments but 

they all eat at a central cafeteria.  

  

One morning one of the residents didn't show up for break-

fast so my wife went upstairs and knocked on his door to 

see if everything was OK. She could hear him through the 

door and he said that he was running late and would be 

down shortly so she went back to the dining area.  

An hour later he still hadn't arrived so she went back up 

towards his room and she found him on the stairs. He was 

coming down the stairs but was having a hell of time. He 

had a death grip on the hand rail and seemed to have trou-

ble getting his legs to work right. She told him she was go-

ing to call an ambulance but he told her no, he wasn't in 

any pain and just wanted to have his breakfast. So she 

helped him the rest of the way down the stairs and he had 

his breakfast. 

  

When he tried to return to his room he was completely un-

able to get up even the first step so they called an ambu-

lance for him. A couple hours later she called the hospital 

to see how he was doing. The receptionist there said he was 

fine, he just had both of his legs in one leg of his boxers. 

According to a news report, a certain private Catholic 

school was recently  faced with a unique problem. 

 

A number of 12-year-old girls were beginning to use lip-

stick and would put it on in the bathroom. That was fine 

provided it was of a natural or neutral skin tone,  but after 

they put on their lipstick, they would press their lips to the 

mirror leaving dozens of little lip prints. 

 

Every night the maintenance man would remove 

them;  and the next day the girls would put them back. 

Finally, the principal, Sister Mary, decided that something 

had to be done. 

 

She called all the girls to the bathroom and met them there 

with the maintenance man. She explained that all these 

lip  prints were causing a major problem for the custodian, 

who had to clean the mirrors every night (you can just 

imagine the yawns  from the little princesses). 

To demonstrate how difficult it had been to clean the mir-

rors, Sister Mary asked the maintenance man to show the 

girls how much effort was required. 

He took out a long-handled squeegee, dipped it in the toi-

let, and cleaned the mirror with it. Since then, there have 

been no lip prints on the mirror. 

There are teachers...... And then there are educators! 

Don't mess with a nun, they are wicked smart!! 
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